Memo

To: Coakley Executive Committee From: Peter Britz, Coakley Coordinator

Date: August 18, 2020 Re: Activity report

Spring Sampling

All work is complete. Should have results back from data validator any day.

Annual Report

The report is complete and has been provided to USEPA and NHDES and uploaded to OneStop.

Surface Water Work

NHDOT has reviewed the access agreements, forwarded to the Attorney General and word was given that we would receive approval shortly. Once access secured and the beavers have been removed the culverts can be cleared to bring the water levels down so water is not overtopping the railroad berm.

Deep Bedrock Study

All the work completed on MW-6 has been compiled into a recommendation to USEPA and NHDES and will be submitted to them in the next couple of days. Once the recommendation to use MW-6 has been reviewed by the agencies we can begin planning for the pump test. Before the pump test is conducted a new well near GZ-105 must be installed.

DOJ BIII

We received word from DOJ that they will be sending payment request for Invoice 11 (\$125,130.94) this week. Invoice 12 will go out this week.